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Division Meeting – Liberal Arts
September 23, 2014 – 3:00 p.m. - WHT 209

In attendance: Joseph Agbeko, Jennifer Baine, Mark Barton, Ken Bridges, Lura Brown, Sterling Claypoole, Henry Culbreth, Andrea Drew, Scott Larkin, Bettie Mahony, Sharekah Moody, Vernita Morgan, Gayle Norman, Larry Powell, Dinah VanHook, and Christy Wilson.

Absent: Victoria Harden, Carol Mitchell, and Susan Spicher.

Mr. Ballard started the meeting at 3:15 by welcoming the group.  The first draft of the spring class schedule was distributed, and the faculty was asked to check it for accuracy and to report any errors or gaps.  The textbook adoption forms for spring will be distributed on Monday, October 6, and they should be returned to Lesley Drummond by Monday, October 13.  The early alert system is still not functional, so faculty members are asked to email early alert requests to Dr. Spencer in the interim.  Mr. Ballard announced that a fire drill will be held in the near future, and occupants of the Whitfield Building should leave in an orderly fashion and assemble on the vacant lot behind the Women’s Business Center.  He agreed to check with the administration on whether faculty will be warned in advance so that no tests will be interrupted, whether the elevators will be in use during the drill, and whether classes in session at the north end of the second floor of the Whitfield Building should evacuate according to the posted exit maps—down the north stairwell or move to the south end of the floor and exit from the exit near the basement door.*

Mr. Ballard reminded the group that the Mandated Reporter Training for this year is due on September 27, 2014 and encouraged the group to meet the deadline by taking the training, printing the completion certificate, and sending it to Becky Riggs.  He also pointed out that a few syllabi are still out and need to be turned in for the fall semester.  All syllabi need to have the current version of the mission statement.

At this point, committee chairs and program directors were invited to report to the group.  Ms. Moody reported that the 2 + 2 agreement with SAU is off to a good start with two courses being offered for SouthArk graduates this semester to allow them to work on their bachelor’s degree in criminal justice without having to drive to Magnolia.  Mr. Powell reported on a grant that the SouthArk Foundation has given the Performance and Media Arts program to purchase additional equipment.  He also announced that the film students’ documentary on World War II will premiere on November 11 in Murphy III at 6:30 in conjunction with Veterans’ Day.  Ms. Baine reported that the Faculty Course Assessment Committee is revising the policy on course syllabi and invited feedback on the first draft of a template that has been distributed via email.

Mr. Ballard thanked the group for taking time to meet and reminded everyone of the next division meeting scheduled for October 28.  There was some discussion of selecting a better time for the meeting, but the group decided to stay with the original schedule announced at the first meeting last August.  The meeting adjourned at 3:45.

*He subsequently learned that the drill will be announced in advance to the faculty so they can schedule tests around it, that the elevator would be automatically turned off during a fire drill, and that the posted evacuation routes should be followed during a drill.
